

5-7-73

Dear Harold,

Well, I guess that unless I hear from you or you hear from me to the contrary, it'll be this Saturday, we'll arrive there about noon bearing spaghetti, sauce, etc. for dinner -- I'll plan to start back for here about eight o'clock in the evening, so I guess we can eat dinner around 5 or so, whenever you want.

If for any reason Saturday is no good for you, write back to me and I'll get the letter in time -- mail service between here and there seems to be very fast. If anything comes up on this end I'll telephone you no later than Friday night to let you know it's off -- but I don't think anything will.

I can probably call Paul just as easily at his office from here, and will do so either this week or next. I just thought you might have been talking to him. The person that I really want to talk to is Dave Fins in New York, and I just want to check out with Paul what the ~~same~~ situation in New York is before I call there. There are some people there with whom I'm not very popular.

I'll be looking for another job starting sometime next month -- primarily because I've just about reached the end of what I can do at this one. I had decided when I took the job at this station that it would merely be something to get me started back in the broadcast business. I hadn't actually intended to stay this long, but getting promoted to program director made it feasible to stay a while longer. The management of the station is such that I knew I could only endure it for a certain amount of time, and that's just about been reached. Further, I don't want to be a ~~news~~ program director or a news director, I just want to report and cover news -- at least at this point. Also, I'm making a decent amount of money, but it's not what I could make and there are absolutely no benefits, so it's definitely time to look to moving on.

Well, see you at the end of the week if all goes well.

